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Jim Christensen, Sheer Anxiety, New Drawings
14 April – 19 May 2007
Opening Reception: Saturday, April 14th, 6:00 – 8:00pm

Jim Christensen, known primarily for sculpture, will debut a new series of graphite drawings on paper collectively titled Sheer Anxiety. These works employ the central image of an alligator in highly rendered and emotionally charged landscapes that are at once familiar and ambiguous. The style of the drawings can be likened to a strange cross between the exactitude of Ed Ruscha's text drawings and a surreal metaphysical nature seen in the work of many contemporary artists such as Robyn O'Neil.  Representational images of the alligator are paired with precisely drawn black and white geometric patterns, which are misunderstood by the eye that sees colors or motion where none exist - a kind of mirage of vision.  The artist refers to these patterns as visual disturbances. Alligators figure prominently in biblical history and literature as a kind of mythical beast, a predatory Leviathan who represents the awesome and threatening power of the unknown in the life of man.  These drawings intimate a kind of murky world in which power, memory, and disturbances of all kinds have the potential to disrupt life by breaking through consciousness unexpectedly.  Through the corresponding optical patterns the artist seems to suggest that these breakthroughs can be simultaneously revelatory or sickening, as a beautiful mirage can so easily turn to dizziness or sickness.  Despite their wide range of possibly associative meanings, Sheer Anxiety also alludes to the very process of making artwork. Christensen's work is highly crafted and labor intensive, and this old fashioned process is uneasily reconciled in today's fast paced world.  

Christensen received an MFA from Mills College in 1995. He has shown recently at Yerba Buena Center for the Arts in San Francisco and the Berkeley Art Museum.  He is the recipient of a Eureka Fellowship from the Fleishhacker Foundation and his work is in the De Young Museum collection.  

